Residents of Shenstone have secured a significant victory. Lichfield District Council has withdrawn proposals to build around 50 new homes on two Green Belt sites at Millbrook and the Pumping Station. 
The Shenstone Neighbourhood Plan was assembled by residents in 2014/15 and was consulted upon in detail and subject to a ballot and then independently inspected and finally approved by Lichfield District Council in December 2016. The Neighbourhood Plan had carefully considered the sites at Millbrook and the Pumping Station and rejected them as unsuitable for new home building and that recommendation was unanimously supported by residents as well as the independent inspector and Lichfield Council. After formally approving the Shenstone Neighbourhood Plan including the recommendations concerning these two sites Lichfield Council in early 2017 re included them in their proposals to supply new homes to 2029. When Lichfield Council consulted on this reversal of policy the Parish Council and the Save our Shenstone campaign ensured that strong coherent objections were lodged based on the findings of the Neighbourhood Plan. On the 4th December the Lichfield Council Cabinet agreed a recommendation to modify their proposals by removing the two sites from their plans. 
The vision set out in the Neighbourhood Plan is that Shenstone “will accommodate a proportionate level of growth which addresses local need “ and this commitment will be delivered on an appropriate site for approximately 50 new homes at Shenstone Business Park identified in the Neighbourhood Plan which has secured both Lichfield Council and clear community support. 
For any further information on this item please contact Cllr David Thompson.
